From: Oliver, Jesse D

**Sent:** Thursday, March 31, 2022 12:31 PM

To: Blair Tavenner
Cc: Gonzalez-Kurz, C.C.

Subject: Re: Campbell Green Neighborhood Association and Potential City Council Redistricting Plans

**Follow Up Flag:** Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Mr. Tavenner,

Thank you for contacting the Commission to express your concerns regarding the potential splitting of the Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA, and for sharing your proposed boundaries for District 12. We will keep your concerns in mind as we work through the process to develop a city-wide plan.

Should you have additional concerns, please feel free to share them with us.

Jesse Oliver

From: Blair Tavenner

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 7:04 PM

To: dallasredistricting12@gmail.com <dallasredistricting12@gmail.com>

Cc: Oliver, Jesse D <jesse.oliver@dallascityhall.com>; Ragsdale, Diane <diane.ragsdale@dallascityhall.com>; Stimson, Robert <robert.stimson@dallascityhall.com>; Lopez, Roy C <roy.lopez@dallascityhall.com>; Demus, Gregory <gregory.demus@dallascityhall.com>; Alexander, Kebran W <kebran.alexander@dallascityhall.com>; Garcia, Domingo A <domingo.garcia@dallascityhall.com>; Rosenthal, Brent M <bre>
<br/>
| Stimson, Robert <ro>
| Stimson, Robert </r>
| Stimson, Robert </ri>
| Stimson, Robert <br/>
| Stimson, Rob

Subject: Campbell Green Neighborhood Association and Potential City Council Redistricting Plans

#### **External Email!**

Dear Chairman Oliver, Vice-Chair Ragsdale, and other members of the redistricting commission,

We are residents of District 12 at and have been for over thirty (30) years. As concerned residents and voters, we ask you to consider placing the new District 12 boundary along Preston Ridge Trail instead of Campbell Road.

If the new District 12 boundary is along Campbell Road, two different HOA/Neighborhood Associations will be separated (Campbell Green Neighborhood Association and Highlands North HOA). We depend on our associations to disseminate important neighborhood matters, city council updates, and much more. I can't imagine the chaos and confusion this would cause. Additionally, Campbell Green Recreation Center is an important part of our neighborhood and sits right on Campbell Road.

Instead of Campbell Road being the boundary, placing the boundary for District 12 along Preston Ridge Trail would make much more sense for citizens. Campbell Green Neighborhood Association and Highlands North HOA will stay together.

So, our request is to please not use Campbell Road as the new District 12 boundary. Please do not separate our association and please keep Campbell Green Recreation Center in District 12 with the entire Campbell Green Neighborhood Association.

Please keep the geographic integrity of Campbell Green and Highlands North neighborhoods by **NOT** placing the new redistricting line along Campbell Road.

I appreciate your consideration,

Blair and Vicki Tavenner

Dallas, TX 75248

From: Oliver, Jesse D

**Sent:** Thursday, March 31, 2022 12:27 PM

To: Ako Dickson
Cc: Gonzalez-Kurz, C.C.

**Subject:** Re: Campbell Green Redistricting plan

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Ms. Dickson,

Thank you for contacting the Commission to express your concerns regarding the potential splitting of the Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA, and for sharing your proposed boundaries for District 12. We will keep your concerns in mind as we work through the process to develop a city-wide plan.

Should you have additional concerns, please feel free to share them with us.

Jesse Oliver

From: Ako Dickson

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 2:14 PM

To: dallasredistricting12@gmail.com <dallasredistricting12@gmail.com>

Subject: Campbell Green Redistricting plan

#### **External Email!**

Dear Chairman Oliver, Vice-Chair Ragsdale, and other members of the redistricting commission,

I am a resident of District 12 and live at Dallas, TX 75248. As a concerned resident and voter, I ask you to consider placing the new District 12 boundary along Preston Ridge Trail instead of Campbell Road.

If the new District 12 boundary is along Campbell Road, two different HOAs will be separated (Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA). We depend on our HOA to disseminate important neighborhood matters, city council updates, and much more. I can't imagine the chaos and confusion this would cause. Additionally, Campbell Green Recreation Center is an important part of our neighborhood and sits right on Campbell Road.

Instead of Campbell Road being the boundary, placing the boundary for District 12 along Preston Ridge Trail would make much more sense for citizens. Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA will stay together.

So, my request is to please not use Campbell Road as the new District 12 boundary. Please do not separate our HOAs and please keep Campbell Green Recreation Center in District 12 with the entire Campbell Green HOA.

Please keep the geographic integrity of Campbell Green and Highlands North neighborhoods by **NOT** placing the new redistricting line along Campbell Road.

I appreciate your consideration,

Ako Dickson

From: Oliver, Jesse D

**Sent:** Thursday, March 31, 2022 12:31 PM

To: Allison P. Schwartz
Cc: Gonzalez-Kurz, C.C.

Subject: Re: CGNA & Potential City Council Redistricting Plans

Mr. Schwartz,

Thank you for contacting the Commission to express your concerns regarding the potential splitting of the Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA, and for sharing your proposed boundaries for District 12. We will keep your concerns in mind as we work through the process to develop a city-wide plan.

Should you have additional concerns, please feel free to share them with us.

Jesse Oliver

From: Allison P. Schwartz

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 4:15 PM

To: dallasredistricting12@gmail.com <dallasredistricting12@gmail.com>

Subject: CGNA & Potential City Council Redistricting Plans

#### External Email!

Dear Chairman Oliver, Vice-Chair Ragsdale, and other members of the redistricting commission,

I am a resident of District 12 As a concerned resident and voter, I ask you to consider placing the new District 12 boundary along Preston Ridge Trail instead of Campbell Road.

If the new District 12 boundary is along Campbell Road, two different HOAs will be separated (Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA). We depend on our HOA to disseminate important neighborhood matters, city council updates, and much more. I can't imagine the chaos and confusion this would cause. Additionally, Campbell Green Recreation Center is an important part of our neighborhood and sits right on Campbell Road.

Instead of Campbell Road being the boundary, placing the boundary for District 12 along Preston Ridge Trail would make much more sense for citizens. Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA will stay together.

So, my request is to please not use Campbell Road as the new District 12 boundary. Please do not separate our HOAs and please keep Campbell Green Recreation Center in District 12 with the entire Campbell Green HOA.

Please keep the geographic integrity of Campbell Green and Highlands North neighborhoods by **NOT** placing the new redistricting line along Campbell Road.

I appreciate your consideration,

Allison Schwartz

From: Oliver, Jesse D

**Sent:** Thursday, March 31, 2022 12:28 PM

**To:** Ginger Benedict **Cc:** Gonzalez-Kurz, C.C.

**Subject:** Re: City of Dallas Redistricting

**Follow Up Flag:** Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Ms. Benedict,

Thank you for contacting the Commission to express your concerns regarding the potential splitting of the Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA, and for sharing your proposed boundaries for District 12. We will keep your concerns in mind as we work through the process to develop a city-wide plan.

Should you have additional concerns, please feel free to share them with us.

Jesse Oliver

From: Ginger Benedict

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 2:50 PM

To: dallasredistricting12@gmail.com <dallasredistricting12@gmail.com>

Cc: Oliver, Jesse D <jesse.oliver@dallascityhall.com>; Ragsdale, Diane <diane.ragsdale@dallascityhall.com>; Stimson, Robert <robert.stimson@dallascityhall.com>; Lopez, Roy C <roy.lopez@dallascityhall.com>; Demus, Gregory <gregory.demus@dallascityhall.com>; Alexander, Kebran W <kebran.alexander@dallascityhall.com>; Garcia, Domingo A <domingo.garcia@dallascityhall.com>; Bryant, Randall <randall.bryant@dallascityhall.com>; rosenthal@dallascityhall.com>; Walne, Alan <alan.walne@dallascityhall.com>; Garcia, Matthew R <matthew.garcia@dallascityhall.com>; Neerman, Jonathan <jonathan.neerman@dallascityhall.com>; Larkin, Barbara B <barbara.larkin@dallascityhall.com>; Minnis, Norma <norma.minnis@dallascityhall.com>

Subject: City of Dallas Redistricting

#### **External Email!**

So, my request is to please not use Campbell Road as the new District 12 boundary. Please do not separate our HOAs and please keep Campbell Green Recreation Center in District 12 with the entire Campbell Green HOA.

Please keep the geographic integrity of Campbell Green and Highlands North neighborhoods by **NOT** placing the new redistricting line along Campbell Road.

I appreciate your consideration,

Ginger Benedict Campbell Green Neighborhood resident

From: Oliver, Jesse D

**Sent:** Thursday, March 31, 2022 12:21 PM

To: olga oreilly

**Cc:** Gonzalez-Kurz, C.C. **Subject:** Re: Dallas Redistricting

**Follow Up Flag:** Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Ms. O'Reilly,

Thank you for contact the Commission to express your concerns regarding the potential splitting of the Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA, and share your proposed boundaries for District 12. We will keep your concerns in mind as we work through the process to develop a city-wide plan.

Should you have additional concerns, please feel free to share them with us.

#### Jesse Oliver

From: olga oreilly

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 1:02 PM

To: Oliver, Jesse D < jesse.oliver@dallascityhall.com>; Ragsdale, Diane < diane.ragsdale@dallascityhall.com>; Stimson, Robert < robert.stimson@dallascityhall.com>; Lopez, Roy C < roy.lopez@dallascityhall.com>; Demus, Gregory < gregory.demus@dallascityhall.com>; Alexander, Kebran W < kebran.alexander@dallascityhall.com>; Garcia, Domingo A < domingo.garcia@dallascityhall.com>; Medrano, Ricardo < ricardo.medrano@dallascityhall.com>; Bryant, Randall < randall.bryant@dallascityhall.com>; Rosenthal, Brent M < brent.rosenthal@dallascityhall.com>; Walne, Alan < alan.walne@dallascityhall.com>; Garcia, Matthew R < matthew.garcia@dallascityhall.com>; Larkin, Barbara B < barbara.larkin@dallascityhall.com>; Minnis, Norma < norma.minnis@dallascityhall.com>; dallasredistricting12@gmail.com>

Subject: Dallas Redistricting

#### **External Email!**

Dear Chairman Oliver, Vice-Chair Ragsdale, and other members of the redistricting commission,

I am a resident of District 12, living at consider placing the new District 12 boundary along Preston Ridge Trail instead of Campbell Road.

If the new District 12 boundary is along Campbell Road, two different HOAs will be separated (Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA). We depend on our HOA to disseminate important neighborhood matters, city council updates, and much more. I can't imagine the chaos and confusion this would cause. Additionally, Campbell Green Recreation Center is an important part of our neighborhood and sits right on Campbell Road.

Instead of Campbell Road being the boundary, placing the boundary for District 12 along Preston Ridge Trail would make much more sense for citizens. Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA will stay together.

So, my request is to please not use Campbell Road as the new District 12 boundary. Please do not separate our HOAs and please keep Campbell Green Recreation Center in District 12 with the entire Campbell Green HOA.

Please keep the geographic integrity of Campbell Green and Highlands North neighborhoods by **NOT** placing the new redistricting line along Campbell Road.

I appreciate your consideration,

Olga O'Reilly

From: Oliver, Jesse D

**Sent:** Thursday, March 31, 2022 12:28 PM

To: Alan Burks

**Cc:** Gonzalez-Kurz, C.C. **Subject:** Re: District 12 Redistcting

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Mr. Burks,

Thank you for contacting the Commission to express your concerns regarding the potential splitting of the Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA, and for sharing your proposed boundaries for District 12. We will keep your concerns in mind as we work through the process to develop a city-wide plan.

Should you have additional concerns, please feel free to share them with us.

Jesse Oliver

From: Alan Burks

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 3:09 PM

To: dallasredistricting12@gmail.com <dallasredistricting12@gmail.com>; Oliver, Jesse D <jesse.oliver@dallascityhall.com>; Ragsdale, Diane <diane.ragsdale@dallascityhall.com>; Stimson, Robert

<robert.stimson@dallascityhall.com>; Lopez, Roy C <roy.lopez@dallascityhall.com>

Subject: District 12 Redistcting

#### **External Email!**

Dear Chairman Oliver, Vice-Chair Ragsdale, and other members of the redistricting commission,

I am a resident of District 12. I live at Dallas, 75248. As a concerned resident and voter, I ask you to consider placing the new District 12 boundary along Preston Ridge Trail instead of Campbell Road.

If the new District 12 boundary is along Campbell Road, two different HOAs will be separated (Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA). We depend on our HOA to disseminate important neighborhood matters, city council updates, and much more. I can't imagine the chaos and confusion this would cause. Additionally, Campbell Green Recreation Center is an important part of our neighborhood and sits right on Campbell Road.

Instead of Campbell Road being the boundary, placing the boundary for District 12 along Preston Ridge Trail would make much more sense for citizens. Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA will stay together.

So, my request is to please not use Campbell Road as the new District 12 boundary. Please do not separate our HOAs and please keep Campbell Green Recreation Center in District 12 with the entire Campbell Green HOA.

Please keep the geographic integrity of Campbell Green and Highlands North neighborhoods by **NOT** placing the new redistricting line along Campbell Road.

I appreciate your consideration,

### Alan Burks

President, Campbell Green Neighborhood Association

**ALAN BURKS** 

From: Oliver, Jesse D

**Sent:** Thursday, March 31, 2022 12:34 PM

To: Kristin Buckley
Cc: Gonzalez-Kurz, C.C.
Subject: Re: District 12 redistricting

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Ms. Buckley,

Thank you for contacting the Commission to express your concerns regarding the potential splitting of the Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA, and for sharing your proposed boundaries for District 12. We will keep your concerns in mind as we work through the process to develop a city-wide plan.

Should you have additional concerns, please feel free to share them with us.

Jesse Oliver

From: Kristin Buckley

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 10:06 PM

To: dallasredistricting12@gmail.com <dallasredistricting12@gmail.com>

Subject: District 12 redistricting

#### **External Email!**

Dear Chairman Oliver, Vice-Chair Ragsdale, and other members of the redistricting commission,

I am a resident of District 12 at As a concerned resident and voter, I ask you to consider placing the new District 12 boundary along Preston Ridge Trail instead of Campbell Road.

If the new District 12 boundary is along Campbell Road, two different HOAs will be separated (Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA). We depend on our HOA to disseminate important neighborhood matters, city council updates, and much more. I can't imagine the chaos and confusion this would cause. Additionally, Campbell Green Recreation Center is an important part of our neighborhood and sits right on Campbell Road.

Instead of Campbell Road being the boundary, placing the boundary for District 12 along Preston Ridge Trail would make much more sense for citizens. Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA will stay together.

So, my request is to please not use Campbell Road as the new District 12 boundary. Please do not separate our HOAs and please keep Campbell Green Recreation Center in District 12 with the entire Campbell Green HOA.

Please keep the geographic integrity of Campbell Green and Highlands North neighborhoods by **NOT** placing the new redistricting line along Campbell Road.

I appreciate your consideration,

### Kristin Buckley

From: Oliver, Jesse D

**Sent:** Thursday, March 31, 2022 12:23 PM

To: Brandon Wallace
Cc: Gonzalez-Kurz, C.C.
Subject: Re: District 12 redistricting

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Mr. Wallace,

Thank you for contacting the Commission to express your concerns regarding the potential splitting of the Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA, and share your proposed boundaries for District 12. We will keep your concerns in mind as we work through the process to develop a city-wide plan.

Should you have additional concerns, please feel free to share them with us.

Jesse Oliver

From: Brandon Wallace <bw1400@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 1:56 PM

To: dallasredistricting12@gmail.com <dallasredistricting12@gmail.com>

Cc: Oliver, Jesse D <jesse.oliver@dallascityhall.com>; Ragsdale, Diane <diane.ragsdale@dallascityhall.com>; Stimson, Robert <robert.stimson@dallascityhall.com>; Lopez, Roy C <roy.lopez@dallascityhall.com>; Demus, Gregory <gregory.demus@dallascityhall.com>; Alexander, Kebran W <kebran.alexander@dallascityhall.com>; Garcia, Domingo A <domingo.garcia@dallascityhall.com>; Medrano, Ricardo <ricardo.medrano@dallascityhall.com>; Bryant, Randall <rrandall.bryant@dallascityhall.com>; Rosenthal, Brent M <br/>
brent.rosenthal@dallascityhall.com>; Garcia, Matthew R <matthew.garcia@dallascityhall.com>; Walne, Alan <alan.walne@dallascityhall.com>; Neerman, Jonathan <jonathan.neerman@dallascityhall.com>; Larkin, Barbara B <br/>
barbara.larkin@dallascityhall.com>; Minnis, Norma <norma.minnis@dallascityhall.com>

Subject: District 12 redistricting

### **External Email!**

Dear Chairman Oliver, Vice-Chair Ragsdale, and other members of the redistricting commission,

I am a resident of District 12 ( ask you to consider placing the new District 12 boundary along Preston Ridge Trail instead of Campbell Road.

If the new District 12 boundary is along Campbell Road, that would place 3 recreation centers (Campbell Green, Fretz, & Churchill) in District 11, leaving only 1 (Timberglen) in District 12. That would imbalance resources and negatively affect our neighborhood resources.

Additionally, two different HOAs will be separated (Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA). We depend on our HOA to disseminate important neighborhood matters, city council updates, and much more.

Instead of Campbell Road being the boundary, placing the boundary for District 12 along Preston Ridge Trail would make much more sense for citizens. Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA will stay together.

So, my request is to please not use Campbell Road as the new District 12 boundary. Please do not separate our HOAs and please keep Campbell Green Recreation Center in District 12 with the entire Campbell Green HOA.

Please keep the geographic integrity of Campbell Green and Highlands North neighborhoods by **NOT** placing the new redistricting line along Campbell Road.

I appreciate your consideration,

**Brandon Wallace** 

From: Oliver, Jesse D

**Sent:** Thursday, March 31, 2022 12:25 PM

**To:** Sharon Goldberg **Cc:** Gonzalez-Kurz, C.C.

**Subject:** Re: Please Read - Redistricting

**Follow Up Flag:** Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Ms. Goldberg,

Thank you for contacting the Commission to express your concerns regarding the potential splitting of the Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA, and for sharing your proposed boundaries for District 12. We will keep your concerns in mind as we work through the process to develop a city-wide plan.

Should you have additional concerns, please feel free to share them with us.

Jesse Oliver

From: Sharon Goldberg

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 2:06 PM

To: dallasredistricting12@gmail.com <dallasredistricting12@gmail.com>

Subject: Please Read - Redistricting

#### **External Email!**

Dear Chairman Oliver, Vice-Chair Ragsdale, and other members of the redistricting commission,

I am a resident of District 12 As a concerned resident and voter, I ask you to consider placing the new District 12 boundary along Preston Ridge Trail instead of Campbell Road.

If the new District 12 boundary is along Campbell Road, two different HOAs will be separated (Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA). We depend on our HOA to disseminate important neighborhood matters, city council updates, and much more. I can't imagine the chaos and confusion this would cause. Additionally, Campbell Green Recreation Center is an important part of our neighborhood and sits right on Campbell Road.

Instead of Campbell Road being the boundary, placing the boundary for District 12 along Preston Ridge Trail would make much more sense for citizens. Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA will stay together.

So, my request is to please not use Campbell Road as the new District 12 boundary. Please do not separate our HOAs and please keep Campbell Green Recreation Center in District 12 with the entire Campbell Green HOA.

Please keep the geographic integrity of Campbell Green and Highlands North neighborhoods by NOT placing the new redistricting line along Campbell Road.

I appreciate your consideration, Sharon Goldberg

From: Oliver, Jesse D

**Sent:** Thursday, March 31, 2022 12:29 PM richard jagminconsulting.com

Cc: Gonzalez-Kurz, C.C.

**Subject:** Re: Proposed boundary for District 12

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Mr. Jagmin,

Thank you for contacting the Commission to express your concerns regarding the potential splitting of the Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA, and for sharing your proposed boundaries for District 12. We will keep your concerns in mind as we work through the process to develop a city-wide plan.

Should you have additional concerns, please feel free to share them with us.

Jesse Oliver

From: richard jagminconsulting.com

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 3:22 PM

Subject: Proposed boundary for District 12

#### **External Email!**

Dear Chairman Oliver, Vice-Chair Ragsdale, distinguished members of the Redistricting Commission:

My wife and I reside in District 12 at \_\_\_\_\_\_ We are members of the Campbell Green Neighborhood Association and have been since moving to Dallas in 1990. I write today to ask you to reconsider placing the new District 12 boundary along Campbell Road; Preston Ridge Trail would be a much more desirable alternative.

Placing the new District 12 boundary along Campbell Road would destroy our Neighborhood Association, disrupting daily life for the many friends and neighbors who actively participate in it. At the heart of our Neighborhood Association is Campbell Green Recreation Center. Placing the boundary along Preston Ridge Trail would keep

our Campbell Green Neighborhood Association intact, centered upon our Recreation Center.

Thank you for taking our thoughts into consideration.

Regards, Richard Dickerman

From: Oliver, Jesse D

**Sent:** Thursday, March 31, 2022 12:43 PM

To: Martin Kahn
Cc: Gonzalez-Kurz, C.C.

**Subject:** Re: Redistricting boundaries

Dear Dr. Kahn,

It is good to hear from you. I appreciate you and your neighbors for contacting the Commission to express your concerns regarding the potential splitting of the Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA, and for sharing your proposed boundaries for District 12, as well as the impacts of potential changes. We will keep your concerns in mind as we work through the process to develop a city-wide plan.

Should you have additional concerns, please feel free to share them with us.

Jesse Oliver

From: Martin Kahn

Sent: Thursday, March 31, 2022 9:16 AM

To: Oliver, Jesse D < jesse.oliver@dallascityhall.com>

Subject: Redistricting boundaries

#### **External Email!**

Dear Jesse-

This is your old friend and former dentist, Marty Kahn. I am requesting and hopeful that your redistricting committee will reconsider the proposed boundaries involving our District 12 HOA's. The proposal of using Campbell Rd. as a dividing line would result in the splitting of our homeowners since our membership extends from Hillcrest Rd. to Davenport Rd. on both sides of Campbell Rd. I have been very involved with our neighborhood association and know that 90% of our dues go towards the maintaining and improvement of the landscape on Campbell Rd. Dividing our boundaries would result in the dissolving of our association and the inability to maintain the landscaping on Campbell Rd.

Another alternative is using Preston Ridge Trail as the dividing line. This would allow our association to remain intact as well as the Highland North HOA. Another important fact involves the proposed expansion of the Campbell-Green Park and Recreation Center. Councilwoman Cara Mendelsohn stated she has the funding, but if she is relegated to another district, the expansion may not be possible. I appreciate your review of this problem. I hope you are well and that you have maintained your good dental care.

Sincerely, Marty Kahn

From: Oliver, Jesse D

**Sent:** Thursday, March 31, 2022 12:33 PM

To: Sandy Yang

**Cc:** Gonzalez-Kurz, C.C.

**Subject:** Re: The 2021 City Council Redistricting Plan

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Ms. Yang,

Thank you for contacting the Commission to express your concerns regarding the potential splitting of the Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA, and for sharing your proposed boundaries for District 12. We will keep your concerns in mind as we work through the process to develop a city-wide plan.

Should you have additional concerns, please feel free to share them with us.

Jesse Oliver

From: Sandy Yang

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 9:43 PM

To: dallasredistricting12@gmail.com <dallasredistricting12@gmail.com>

Subject: The 2021 City Council Redistricting Plan

### **External Email!**

Hi All,

Thanks so much for reading this email. We are living at Campbell road and Hillcrest road location. Recently the 2021 City Council Redistricting Plan of redistricting process mandated by the Dallas City Charter along Campbell Road, which will split Campbell Green and Highlands North HOAs in two. Most impact, if Campbell Road is used as the new district line; District 12 which is currently represented by Councilwoman Cara Mendelsohn will no longer include Campbell Green Recreation Center or the southern portion of the Campbell Green neighborhood. Councilwoman Mendelsohn has funds available for her district, which she wants to reinvest in Campbell Green Rec Center. If this redistricting line passes, we will lose the much-needed remodel and expansion of Campbell Green Recreation Center. That is so important to us; Campbell Green Recreation Center is the only recreation center in this big location in the whole 75248 we could enjoy our time there, and it is an old center and needs a lot of upgrading and maintenance.



There IS A MUCH BETTER OPTION, which would put the redistricting line along Preston Ridge Trail. This redistricting line makes so much more sense and does not separate two HOAs, and also keeps great funds for Campbell Green Recreation Center.

I'd like us all to voice our concerns and ask the Commission to consider the redistricting line to be Preston Ridge Trail, so our HOA stays together and we will have more funds for our recreation center and enjoy our neighborhood.

Thanks so much!

Yang

From: Oliver, Jesse D

**Sent:** Thursday, March 31, 2022 12:30 PM

To: Paul Frazier

**Cc:** Gonzalez-Kurz, C.C.

**Subject:** Re: Boundary Line for District 12

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Mr. Frazier,

Thank you for contacting the Commission to express your concerns regarding the potential splitting of the Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA, and for sharing your proposed boundaries for District 12. We will keep your concerns in mind as we work through the process to develop a city-wide plan.

Should you have additional concerns, please feel free to share them with us.

Jesse Oliver

From: Paul Frazier

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 3:55 PM

To: dallasredistricting12@gmail.com <dallasredistricting12@gmail.com>

Cc: Neerman, Jonathan < jonathan.neerman@dallascityhall.com>; Oliver, Jesse D < jesse.oliver@dallascityhall.com>;

Ragsdale, Diane < diane.ragsdale@dallascityhall.com>; Christine Frazier < frazier.christine@gmail.com>

Subject: Boundary Line for District 12

#### **External Email!**

I am a resident of District 12 at \_\_\_\_\_\_. As a concerned resident and voter, I ask you to consider placing the new District 12 boundary along Preston Ridge Trail instead of Campbell Road.

If the new District 12 boundary is along Campbell Road, two different HOAs will be separated (Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA). We depend on our HOA to disseminate important neighborhood matters, city council updates, and much more. I can't imagine the chaos and confusion this would cause. Additionally, Campbell Green Recreation Center is an important part of our neighborhood and sits right on Campbell Road.

Instead of Campbell Road being the boundary, placing the boundary for District 12 along Preston Ridge Trail would make much more sense for citizens. Campbell Green HOA and Highlands North HOA will stay together.

So, my request is to please not use Campbell Road as the new District 12 boundary. Please do not separate our HOAs and please keep Campbell Green Recreation Center in District 12 with the entire Campbell Green HOA.

Please keep the geographic integrity of Campbell Green and Highlands North neighborhoods by **NOT** placing the new redistricting line along Campbell Road.

I appreciate your consideration,

### Paul R Frazier

From: Nolfi, Christopher
To: Gonzalez-Kurz, C.C.

**Subject:** Redistricting Hotline Feedback **Date:** Friday, April 1, 2022 4:40:00 PM

Attachments: image001.png

image002.png image003.png image004.png

Importance: High

Alan Burks (3/31/22) – President of Campbell Green Neighborhood Association. Heard of plan to change District 12 boundary line to run along Campbell Road. Would split their neighborhood in half, creating two different Council representatives and disrupting their way of life. Recommends boundary go along Preston Ridge Trail, which would keep all of Campbell Green Neighborhood Association in District 12.

#### **Chris Nolfi**



Sr. Intergovernmental Affairs Coord.
Office of Government Affairs
City of Dallas | DallasCityNews.net
1500 Marilla, 4BN
Dallas, TX 75201
christopher.nolfi@dallascityhall.com



